Summative Assessment - II - 2016-17 HOLY MISSION HIGH SCHOOL

E Coaching for Mathematics and S

[Affiliated to C.B.S.E, Delhi] upto +2 Level SAMASTIPUR - 848101

BP851KG

सामाजिक विज्ञान/SOCIAL SCIENCE

कक्षा - X/ Class - X

निर्धारित समय : 3 घण्टे Time allowed : 3 hours अधिकतम अंक : 90 Maximum Marks : 90

Code:-

सामान्य निर्देश :

- (i) इस प्रश्न पत्र में कुल 30 प्रश्न हैं। प्रत्येक प्रश्न अनिवार्य है।
- (ii) प्रत्येक प्रश्न के सामने उसके अंक लिखे हुए हैं।
- (iii) प्रश्न क्रमांक 1 से 8 तक के एक-एक अंक के प्रश्न हैं। इनके उत्तर एक शब्द अथवा एक वाक्य में दें।
- (iv) प्रश्न क्रमांक 9 से 21 तक प्रत्येक प्रश्न 3 अंक का है। इनमें से प्रत्येक प्रश्न का उत्तर 80 शब्दों से अधिक नहीं होना चाहिए।
- (v) प्रश्न क्रमांक 22 से 29 तक प्रत्येक प्रश्न 5 अंक का है। इनमें से प्रत्येक प्रश्न का उत्तर 120 शब्दों से अधिक नहीं होना चाहिए।
- (vi) प्रश्न क्रमांक 30, भूगोल से मानचित्र सम्बन्धी, 3 अंक का प्रश्न है। उत्तर लिखने के बाद मानचित्र को अपनी उत्तर पस्तिका के अन्दर रखकर बांध दीजिए।

General Instructions :

- (i) The question paper has 30 questions in all. All questions are compulsory.
- (ii) Marks are indicated against each question.
- (iii) Questions from serial number 1 to 8 are very short answer type questions. Each question carries one mark.
- (iv) Questions from serial number 9 to 21 are 3 marks questions. Answer of these questions should not exceed 80 words each.
- (v) Questions from serial number 22 to 29 are 5 marks questions. Answer of these questions should not exceed 120 words each.
- (vi) Question number 30 is map question of 3 marks from Geography. After completion, attach the map inside your answer book.
- गांधी जी द्वारा वाईसराय इरविन को भेजे गए पत्र में प्रस्तुत मुख्य मांग को लिखिए।
 - State the most important demand that Gandhiji put forth in his letter to Viceroy Irwin. किसी देश की खुशहाली के पीछे मुख्य कारण क्या होता है?
 - What is the main reason behind prosperity of a country ? लोकतंत्र के लिए नेपाल के समक्ष किस प्रकार की चुनौती है?
 - Which type of challenge for democracy is being faced in Nepal?

1

2

3

ACBSE Coaching for Mathematics and Science

भारतीय कम्युनिस्ट पार्टो का गठन कब हुआ था? 4 When was the Communist Party of India (CPI) formed ? लोकतान्त्रिक सरकार के एक महत्वपूर्ण प्रभाव का उल्लेख कोजिए। 1 5 State one important impact of democratic government. 1 प्रतिनिधित्व करने का अधिकार क्या है? 6 What is right to represent ? विश्व व्यापार संगठन के 2013 में कितने सदस्य थे? 1 7 160 How many members were in WTO in 2013? 1 'ऋण जाल' से क्या अभिप्राय है? 8 What is meant by 'debt trap' ? ब्रिटेन की नई टोरी सरकार ने जॉन साइमन की अध्यक्षता में एक वैधानिक आयोग का गठन क्यों किया? इस आयोग 3 9 का स्वागत भारत में किस प्रकार किया गया और क्यों? Why did the new Tory Government in Britain constitute a Statutory Commission under John Simon ? How was this Commission greeted in India and why ? 10 3 संपन्न किसान समुदाय सविनय अवज्ञा आंदोलन में सक्रिय क्यों हुए? Why did the rich peasant communities become active in the Civil Disobedience Movement ? 3 फ्रैड्रिक सारय ने किन तीन मुदुदों को चित्रित किया था। 11a Which three issues were visualised by Frederic Sorrieu? अथवा/OR साइगॉन नेटिव गर्ल्स स्कूल में कैसा विरोध उत्पन्न हुआ था? 3 11b What protest erupted in the Saigon Native Girls School ? धात्विक और अधात्विक खनिजों में उदाहरणों सहित अन्तर स्पष्ट कीजिए। 3 12 Distinguish between metallic and non - metallic minerals with examples. किसी देश के आर्थिक विकास के लिए ऊर्जा साधन पहली शर्त हैं - दर्शाने के लिए कोई तीन कारण लिखिए। 3 13 Give any three reasons to show that energy resources are pre-requisite for economic growth of a country ? भारत में सड़कों के किन्हीं तीन प्रकारों का वर्णन कीजिए। जिनको राज्य और राष्ट्र स्तर में विभिन्न संगठनों द्वारा बनाया 3 14 तथा रखरखाव किया जाता है ? Describe any three types of roads in India. Which are constructed and maintained by the different organizations of state and national levels ? लोकतांत्रिक सुधार किस प्रकार लाए जाते हैं? राजनीतिक सुधारों का मुख्य केन्द्र बिन्दु क्या है? 15 3 How are democratic reforms brought about? What is the main focus of political reforms? 'तीसरी लहर' के देशों से क्या अर्थ है? ऐसे किसी एक देश का उदाहरण दीजिए। 3 What is meant by 'third wave' countries ? Give a suitable example of any one such country. 'भारत में लोकतंत्र ने, अभावग्रस्त जातियों के समान स्तर तथा समान अवसरों के दावे को मज़बूत किया है।' उपरोक्त 3 कथन के संदर्भ में, निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों का उत्तर दीजिए। (i) अभावग्रस्त जातियों से क्या अभिप्राय है? (ii) इन जातियों की सुरक्षा के लिए कौन सा संवैधानिक उपाय किया गया है? (iii) समान स्तर तथा समान अवसर, किस सीमा तक इन जातियों की गरिमा तथा स्वतंत्रता को पुन: वापस दिलवा

सकते हैं ?

21

'Democracy in India has strengthened the claims of the disadvantaged caste for equal status and equal opportunity". In the light of the above statement answer the following questions.

E Coaching for Mathematics and Science

- What does disadvantaged caste mean ?
- (ii) What constitutional measure has been taken to safeguard these castes ?
- How far can equal status and equal opportunity restore the dignity and freedom of (iii) these castes ?

कोपरा (सी ओ पी आर ए) कानून के बनने से उपभोक्ताओं पर क्या प्रभाव पडे? 18 What are the effects of the enactment of COPRA on consumers ?

- बह-राष्ट्रीय कम्पनियों के लिए आवश्यक किन्हीं तीन कारकों का वर्णन कीजिए। 19 Describe any three factors that are required to set up MNC's.
- 'निश्चित आवश्यक मूल्यों को सम्मान देने हेतु गरीबों को उचित शर्तों पर ऋण उपलब्ध कराना बहुत 3 20 जरूरी है।'' व्याख्या कीजिए।

"Credit must be made available to the poor people on appropriate and reasonable terms to respect certain essential values." Explain.

- सत्याग्रह का अर्थ स्पष्ट कोजिए। राष्ट्रीय आन्दोलन में चम्पारण, खेड़ा और अहमदाबाद का क्या महत्व है? Explain the meaning of Satyagraha? Why are Champaran, Kheda and Ahmedabad important in the national movement?
- 1815 के बाद के वर्षों में दमन के भय से अनेक उदारवादी राष्ट्रवादियों के भूमिगत होने पर क्या हुआ? व्याख्या 5 22a कीजिए।

What happened during the years following 1815 when the fear of repression drove many liberal-nationalists underground ? Explain.

अथवा/OR

22b	''फ्रांसीसी उपनिवेशवाद केवल आर्थिक शोषण पर आधारित नहीं था।'' इस कथन की पुष्टि कीजिए।	5
23	"French colonisation was not based only on economic exploitation." Justify the statement. उन तरीकों की व्याख्या कोजिए जिनमें व्यापार सन्तुलन किसी देश की अर्थव्यवस्था को प्रभावित करता हैं।	5
24	Explain the ways in which the balan ^c of trade affects the economy of a country. भारत में पाए जाने वाले विभिन्न प्रकार के कोयलों की विशेषताओं का वर्णन कीजिए।	5
23	Describe the features of different types of coal found in India. 'लोकतंत्र के लिए चुनौतियों' का क्या अर्थ है? संसार के अधिकांश लोकतांत्रिक देशों के समक्ष चुनौतियों के लिए उत्तरदायी कारकों को स्पष्ट कीजिए।	5
26	What is meant by the term 'Challenges to Democracy' ? Explain the factors that are involved in the challenges faced by most of the democracies of the world. लोकतांत्रिक राजनीति में दबाव समूहों की भूमिका की व्याख्या कोजिए।	5
27	Explain the role of pressure groups in democratic politics. मुद्रा का क्या अर्थ है ? मुद्रा के प्रमुख कार्य स्पष्ट कीजिए।	5
28	What is meant by money ? Explain the important functions of money. विश्व व्यापार संगठन का अर्थ स्पष्ट कीजिए। यह देशों को व्यापार करने में कैसे सहायता करता है?	5
29	Explain the term WTO. How does it help the countries to trade ? दिए हुए भारत के राजनीतिक रेखामानचित्र में (A) और (B) पर दो लक्षण चिन्हित किये गए हैं। नीचे दी गयी जानकारी	3

3

3

5

ACBSE Coaching for Mathematics and Science

जे सुनील

के आधार पर इन लक्षणों की पहचान कर मानचित्र में ही चिन्हित रेखाओं पर उनके सही नाम लिखिए :

(A) स्थान : जहाँ गाँधीजी ने नमक कानून तोड़ा था।

(B) स्थान : जहाँ भारतीय राष्ट्रीय काँग्रेस ने पूर्ण स्वराज को अपना लक्ष्य बनाया।

उसी मानचित्र पर निम्नलिखित को उपयुक्त संकेत द्वारा दर्शाइये एवं उनके नाम लिखिए :

(C) चौरी-चौरा

नोट : निम्नलिखित प्रश्न केवल दृष्टिबाधित परीक्षार्थियों के लिए मानचित्र प्रश्न के स्थान पर हैं :

(29.1) गाँधीजी ने किस स्थान पर नमक कानून तोड़ा था?

(29.2) भारतीय राष्ट्रीय काँग्रेस ने किस स्थान पर पूर्ण स्वराज को अपना लक्ष्य बनाया था?

(29.3) उस राज्य का नाम लिखिए जहाँ चौरी-चौरा अवस्थित हैं।

Two features (A) and (B) are marked in the given outline political map of India. Identify these features with the help of the following information and write their correct names on the lines marked in the map :

(A) The place where Gandhiji broke salt law.

(B) The place where the Indian National Congress adopted Poorna 'Swaraj' as its goal. On the same political outline map of India locate and label the following items with appropriate symbol:

(C) Chauri - Chaura

Note : The following questions are for the visually impaired candidates only in lieu of map question.

(29.1) At which place did Gandhiji break salt law?

(29.2) At which place did the Indian National Congress adopt 'Poorna Swaraj' as its goal ?

(29.3) Name the state where Chauri-Chaura is located.